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Froms Joseph . |

Sent: Thursday, April 29, 2021 9:47 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] Opposed construction

Hi there,

| am a resident at Vellore Village. While | cannot speak on behalf of everyone in my neighbourhood, we,
who have congregated at the local parks and playgrounds, vehemently opposed the construction of the
proposed 9 story building at Major Mackenzie and Weston Road.

This proposed construction does not have the interests of the current residents in mind, and as such we
oppose the construction on the following grounds:

1. Congestion: the Vellore Village area has exploded over the past few years, and congestion has
increased dramatically. This increase does not account for the new hospital, which is sure to strain
residents further.

2. Urban plan: the construction of a 9 story building does fit the neighbourhood plan visually. There are no
buildings in this suburban area. Adding that building would be unsightly and out of place. The area is
already cramped with the additional houses that have been erected and will continue with the additional
houses proposed.

3. Infrastructure: the existing infrastructure is unlikely to support the building. There are several large
office buildings and numerous houses that are taxing the city’s resources. In addition to being entirely out
of place, the urban plans cannot possibly support the building and its requirements.

Please reject the proposal as it will ruin the neighbourhood.
Expanding single family homes or commercial properties is more appropriate for the area.

Should the building be approved, it will clearly show that the existing elected government doesn’t not
have the interests of its constituents at heart.

Thank you,

Joseph





